
Kirkbymoorside Town Council 

Information for meeting on Monday 19 December 2022 

 
Agenda item 11. CCTV at Old Road play area 
a. To receive the responses to the public consultation pursuant to minute 22127 e) 

 

PUBLIC CONSULTATION 

 

In response to incidents of vandalism and anti-social behaviour at Old Road 
play area Kirkbymoorside Town Council is considering the installation of 24 
hour CCTV. 
North Yorkshire Police will have access to the footage which will be 
monitored by Scarborough Borough Council. 
Your views are important. Please send any observations or comments to the 
Town Council office or email town.clerk@kirkbymoorsidetowncouncil.gov.uk  
Closing date: Friday 16 December 

PUBLIC RESPONSE 

 Regarding the current consultation around the installation of CCTV at the park, I would 

highly recommend the installation of CCTV; this would not only act as a visual deterrent 

but also emphasise to local residents, namely parents/guardians, that Ryedale  Council 

are doing everything they can to make Kirkbymooorside a safer place for young children 

to play and socialise. 

 Whilst I think that a full-time PCSO would be a better idea for addressing the low level 

nuisance issues in Town the provision of CCTV might be a good idea. 

 I have cleared up litter, broken glass etc. In the play area on a number of occasions and 

have been saddened at the continued repetition of such littering behaviour. The 

appearance of graffiti and damage to installations is also an issue.  

 Clearly this evidence of antisocial behaviour is down to a small minority of people and if 

needs CCTV to identify and deter them then regretfully I am in favour. 

 We don't have a problem at all with there being CCTV cameras at the park.  

 I am in favour of CCTV monitoring in the children's play area. To help reduce anti social 

behaviour and keep our children safe. 

 You have our support with the installation of the CCTV at the playground. I’ve been 

taking my kids to the park for years and recently found more bottles, rubbish and broken 

equipment there than ever before. A friend of mine had a teenager try to steal her 5 years 

olds scooter whilst he was using it a few months ago. 

 

Hopefully the CCTV will make the area feel safer and more relaxed for families of all ages. 

 I think it’s a shame it’s needed but I think cctv is a good idea to prevent antisocial 

behaviour. 

I hope it would act as a deterrent and not something else to wreck. 

 I would like to email in support of CCTV at the Old Play Park in Kirkbymoorside. I feel that 

this will reassure parents and keep our children safer. 
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